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KING COUNTY

CONSERVATION FUTURES CITIZENS COMMITTEE

                                                                                                                                              


July 1, 2013




The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
516 Third Avenue Room 1200
Seattle, Washington  98104


Dear Council Chair Gossett,

I am pleased to forward the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee’s recommendation for the allocation of Conservation Futures tax levy funds and proposed King County parks levy regional open space acquisition funds for 2014.

Following on the 30th year anniversary celebration of King County’s Conservation Futures (CFT) program last summer, the Committee is moving forward with this important work for our region. This year we reviewed 41 applications from King County and its cities for requests of over $16 million. There is approximately $8.76 million in 2014 CFT funds available, and $527,096 in re-allocated CFT funds remaining from completed or abandoned CFT projects. The Committee has also recommended $6 million in proposed regional open space acquisition funds from the proposed King County parks levy that is on the ballot next month. Should that levy pass, King County will have in place a set of unincorporated King County park, trail, and natural lands acquisition projects that have been reviewed and are ready to proceed for 2014. 

The quality of the applications is again high this year, and we are recommending funding for 18 urban open space projects in Seattle and the suburban cities, and 21 projects in unincorporated King County that protect salmon and wildlife habitat, critical farmland, Puget Sound shoreline, and provide for passive use outdoor recreation. In total, approximately 1,800 acres of open space is contained in the projects recommended for funding. The Committee has increased its focus on King County’s Equity and Social Justice goals this year. Public open space, parks and trails provide free access to the outdoors for lower income residents who reside in King County cities, and many who live in rural areas. Notable projects are located in South Park, in mixed-income Seattle communities with relatively little open space, and in or near Kent, Auburn, Carnation, and Black Diamond and other rural areas. 

On behalf of the other Committee members, I again thank you for this important opportunity to contribute to our region’s future health, well-being, and enjoyment.



Sincerely Yours, 




Terry Lavender, Chair
KING COUNTY CONSERVATION FUTURES 
CITIZENS COMMITTEE



Enclosure






cc:	Honorable Dow Constantine, King County Executive
            Honorable Larry Phillips, Chair, Transportation, Economy and Environment    	         Committee, King County Council
	Christie True, Director, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks
	Bob Burns, Deputy Director, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks
	Kevin Brown, Division Director, King County Parks and Recreation Division  	
	Mark Isaacson, Division Director, King County Water and Land Resources Division

